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Term 3 Week 9                                                 20th September, 2019 

5 Canyon Road, 
Baulkham Hills South 
Telephone: 8841 3700 

Email: ololbhills@parra.catholic.edu.au 
www.ololbhills.parra.catholic.edu.au 

 2019 Dates to Remember 
 

Term 3– September 
 
Tuesday 24th  
2.30pm Principal and 
Citizenship Assembly  
 
Thursday 26th  
Mufti Day  
  
Friday 27th 
Stage 3 Touch football 
Gala day  
 
Last day of Term 3 
 
October 
 

Sunday 13th  
9.30am Golden Jubilee 
Anniversary Mass 
 

Monday 14th  
Term 4 commences  
 

Staff Development Day 
 
Tuesday 15th  
First day for students  
 
Thursday 17th 
Year 5 Bathurst Excursion  
 
Friday 18th  
Infants Sports Carnival  
 

Year 5 Bathurst Excursion 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Gospel reading for this Sunday is taken from Luke 16:1-13 
Jesus said to his 
disciples,  
"A rich man had a 
steward who was 
reported to him for 
squandering his 
property.  He 
summoned him and 
said, 'What is this I 
hear about 
you?  Prepare a full 
account of your 
stewardship, because 
you can no longer be 
my steward.' The steward said to himself, 'What shall I do, now that 
my master is taking the position of steward away from me?  I am not 
strong enough to dig and I am ashamed to beg.  I know what I shall do 
so that, when I am removed from the stewardship, they may welcome 
me into their homes.'  He called in his master's debtors one by one. To 
the first he said, 'How much do you owe my master?' He replied, 'One 
hundred measures of olive oil.' He said to him, 'Here is your 
promissory note.  Sit down and quickly write one for fifty.'  
Then to another the steward said,' And you, how much do you owe?'  
He replied, One hundred kors of wheat.= The steward said to him, 
'Here is your promissory note; write one for eighty.'  
And the master commended that dishonest steward for acting 
prudently. "For the children of this world are more prudent in dealing 
with their own generation than are the children of light.   
I tell you, make friends for yourselves with dishonest wealth, so that 
when it fails, you will be welcomed into eternal dwellings.  
The person who is trustworthy in very small matters is also trustworthy 
in great ones; and the person who is dishonest in very small matters is 
also dishonest in great ones.   
If, therefore, you are not trustworthy with dishonest wealth, who will 
trust you with true wealth?   
If you are not trustworthy with what belongs to another, who will give 
you what is yours?   
No servant can serve two masters.  He will either hate one and love the 
other, or be devoted to one and despise the other.  You cannot serve 
both God and mammon." 
 

First Reconciliation 
Congratulations to the children from our school and parish community 
who received the Sacrament of Reconciliation this week. 
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Principal/Citizenship Awards 
At the end of each term we hold an assembly to present the Principal and Citizenship Awards. Each class 
teacher selects one student from their class to receive a Principal’s Certificate and one student to receive a 
Citizenship Certificate. The Assembly will be held Tuesday 24th September at 2.30pm. The criteria for 
selection is listed below: 
 

Criteria for Principal’s Award 
Students may have shown one or more of the following: 
• Achieved high standard results this term 
• Continually produced work of a high standard 
• Put a tremendous effort into their school work 
• Participated most enthusiastically in all class activities 
• Made great improvement/progress in their school work 
 

Criteria for Citizenship Award 
Students may have shown one or more of the following: 
• Treated others with care and respect 
• Helped other students 
• Considered the feelings of others 
• Demonstrated the values taught in our school 
• Cared for the environment 
• Displayed skills taught in our Social Skills Program 
 

School Choir  
Congratulations to our school choir who gave a presentation to our students on Tuesday 17th September , 
thank you to Miss Messina for preparing the Choir and Miss Oxley for her support.  
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Sophe Patel  Sheena King  

Infant Sports Carnival  
The new date for the Infants Sports Carnival is Friday 18th October,2019 Week 1 Term 4.  
 

NAPLAN 
Years 3 and 5 NAPLAN results were sent home this week.  If you did not received the 
results please see your child's teacher. 
 

Student Achievements  
Congratulations to: 
• Sophie Patel (3G) who recently competed in Hollywood Bound dance Regional Championships. Sophie 

secured 2nd place medal for Broadway and  3rd place for Open Jazz Category. She also received an 
award for Excellence in Showmanship. Sophie will head to the Gold Coast in January to compete for 
Hollywood Bound Nationals title.  

 

• Sheena King from (3S) who recently competed at the NSW State Irish Dancing Championships. Sheena 
was awarded the 2019 Sub minor 7 Years NSW State Champion title. She will go on to compete at the 
National Australian Irish Dance Championships in Canberra in the school holidays. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Head Lice 
There has been a report of head lice at the school. Please check your child for signs of lice or nits (small white 
eggs on the hair shaft). It is recommended that each child be thoroughly examined and treated at home if 
necessary. Check your child’s hair for live lice and either yellowish white eggs (live nits) or brown or black 
eggs (dead nits) 
 

Hatched eggs are white and flat, like grains of salt or dandruff. Consult your local pharmacy about which 
product is best suited for your child. 
 

Re-treatment should be carried out about 7 days after the first treatment to kill off any juvenile lice that may 
have hatched since the first treatment. 
 

Remove eggs and lice by using a metal comb and egg remover or combing solution. 
 

Use lice soaking solution to clean all pillows, linen etc to avoid re-infestation. 
 

Time from infestation to eggs hatching:  Usually 5 to 7 days 
Symptoms:  Itchy scalp, white specks stuck near the base of the hairs, lice may be found on the scalp. 
 

Do I need to keep my child home?:  No, as long as head lice management is ongoing. 
 

How can I help prevent spread?  Family, friends and classroom contacts should be examined and managed if 
infested. 
 

 

Social Skills  
 
 

 

   
 

Responsibility, integrity and conflict 
resolution  

 
 
 Asking an 
adult for 
support 

Facts on lice 
• Head lice are parasites that suck blood and live 

exclusively on humans 
• Head lice don’t hop or fly, 95% of lice are transmitted 

by close contact 
• Don’t share hats, headbands & pillows 
• Especially common among school children between the 

ages of 3-12 yrs 
• Head lice don’t like short and plaited hair 
• Girls have more chance of infestation because of their 

long hair 
• Items that come in contact with an infested person (i.e. 

hair brushes, bands, ribbons, hats) must be washed in 
hot water with an appropriate soaking solution 
(obtained from the chemist) and then sun dried 

Please consult a pharmacist about a suitable product and 
treatment.  
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Mackillop Athletics Carnival 
On Monday 16th September, 10 students from OLOL attended the Mackillop Athletics Carnival at Sydney 
Olympic Park. We had some outstanding results from our competitors.  
• Junior boys Relay-  8th in the 4 x 100m relay  
• Senior Boys Relay - 3rd in 4 x 100m relay  
• Joshua Cetinic- 1st  in 11 Years Boys Long jump 
• William Cetinic - 2nd in Junior Boys Long Jump 
• Aaron Chevalier - 1st in Junior Boys Discus 
• Isaac Chevalier - 2nd in Senior Boys Discus 
• Holly Gersbach - 10th in 1500m 
• Nicholas McNally- 2nd in 800m 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Reminder that show bag orders close tonight  
at 11:59pm. Last chance - Don’t miss out!  
Show bags must be pre-ordered online via the 
Flexischools app by tonight.  

 

Donation Day/Mufti Day next Thursday 26th September 
We are asking students to help us collect prizes for our fete by donating the following items next week. 
Students who contribute are welcome to wear casual clothes to school that day to help build the excitement of 
our coming fete!  
 

We would like to ask for the following if possible : 
 

K – 2      2 x Bag of lollies 
Years 3 – 6     2 x Block of chocolate 

 

We are still looking for helpers to coordinate the following stalls prior to the day. Please refer to our e-mail 
sent out today for how you can get involved. 
 

Fete Meeting next term – Thursday 17th October at 7:30pm in the Open Learning Centre. We’d love you to 
come along to help make this a great day for our school community.  

 

Thanks so much, Kate, Katrina and our P&F 
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Golden Jubilee of  

Our Lady of Lourdes Parish 
Baulkham Hills 

 
 

Our Lady of Lourdes Parish will be celebrating their Golden Jubilee in October. As part of their celebrations 
they are including “snippets from the past” in their weekly bulletin. 

Parish Memories 1969 – 2019 Mass in the School of Arts–“Good Old Days” Paul Turner  

 There was a Mission in the old St Monica’s Church in about 1948. My mother, Clarice Turner (who passed 
away in 1981 on the day of the first anniversary of the opening of our Church, OLOL). She spoke to the mis-
sion priests about the number of Italian and Maltese market gardeners in Model Farms (now Winston Hills).  

It was decided to celebrate Mass at 7.00am on Sundays at the School of Arts Hall on Windsor Road, at about 
the site of the M2 commuter car park. The Altar was a piano. The Altar rails were two long benches. The peo-
ple sat on long wooden seating. When it rained, the hall would leak in places. If there had been a wedding re-
ception on the night before, the hall would smell heavily of sardines and beer!  

In the small entrance room was a small counter. Jack Higgs (Cate Linnane’s dad) would be selling the Catho-
lic Weekly. He would have a “Roll-your own” hanging from his lip, discussing football and his beloved Eels 
with all comers. Each person entering the hall was greeted by name. If there was one person whose name he 
did not know, he would enquire about the name, and then next week that person would be greeted by name.  

The market garden families arrived in their trucks with all their children standing or seated in the back. There 
was a small room on the left of the hall which was used by the Racing pigeon club. On the right was the Li-
brary, and behind that was the large kitchen, and probably a few small site rooms as well. Behind the stage 
was a billiard room which had been destroyed by a storm long before 1950, and the floor survived.  

The School of Arts was built in 1918 and contained the Library. It burned down in 1978. Parish Memories 
from Anne Dikeman as one of the first catechists in 1969. Father Kelly was sourcing parishioners to com-
mence teaching in the public schools within Our Lady of Lourdes Parish (two in 1969). This involved a week-
ly visit to the school, having prepared your own lesson and suitable work sheets for the children. Catholic chil-
dren from kindergarten to sixth class attended the weekly, hourly lesson, so I mad it age adaptable. On average 
about 35 children attended the weekly class, which grew each term. Parents were kept notified via word of 
mouth and handouts, of parish events, especially First Communion dates. 

 

Raffle Ticket Reminder  
There are still raffle tickets that have not been returned to school. Please send in sold or unsold 
Golden Jubilee raffle tickets. The net proceeds of our raffle go directly to a Parish Gift to mark and 
honour the 50th Anniversary.  
 

For Youth in the Parish of Baulkham Hills 
We will be taking a break from youth groups over the holidays as we 
commence planning for Term 4! If you want to join the leadership 
team, please contact the Youth Minister (details below). 
 

Youth Mass: From 6-7pm each Sunday at St. Michael’s, we want to 
bring ministries together to provide an engaging experience of liturgy 
for youth. To do this we need more young people for ministries such 
as welcoming, offertory, reading and collection, for more information 
please contact the Youth Minister (details below). 
 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact the Youth Minister Paul Fam via mobile - 0407 773 174 - 
or send an email through to youth@parishofbaulkhamhills.org.au 

mailto:youth@parishofbaulkhamhills.org.au
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